## **NEWSLETTER 5 – 8<sup>th</sup> October 2010**

Dear Parents, Pupils & Governors,

<u>Harvest Festival</u> – This week we welcomed Rev Ruth Walker as she joined in our Harvest celebrations. Thank you to parents for their kind donations and for joining us and taking part! The Harvest sale raised £142 and will be given to Water Aid, a charity who help provide clean water in developing countries.

<u>Cloudburst Presentation</u> - Year 6 took part in a workshop based on the book 'Cloudburst' by Malorie Blackman. This powerful novel is written in a series of poems and looks at the issues of bullying and friendships. The children enjoyed an excellent reading of the book by a professional actor followed by activities and discussions.

<u>Cycling Awareness</u> - a number of children in years 5 and 6 have completed their cycling awareness course this week – you may have seen them out in their high-vis vests!

<u>Parent's Evening</u> – Thank you for returning your requests for the Parents Evenings on Tuesday 19 Oct and Weds 20 Oct. Appointments will be sent home next week.

<u>Tempest Photography</u> – Please return photograph orders by WEDNESDAY 20 OCTOBER. Any children who were absent will have their photograph taken on 9 November.

<u>Dressing Up Clothes</u> - We are keen to collect resources for a dressing-up box for children's use during break and lunch times. Role-play and Drama is particularly beneficial for developing children's imagination, creativity and confidence. We would be very grateful if you could donate any clothing or suitable items for this purpose, for example: hats, bags, scarves, gloves, shoes, party clothes or fancy dress. Please hand in anything you can spare to the office over the next few weeks.

<u>Warwickshire Junior Choirs and Song Club</u> – County Music run a number of non-auditioning choirs: Boys and girls aged 5 – 7 at Stratford Grammar School for Girls on Mondays 4.30 – 5pm Boys aged 7 -14 at Stratford High School on Mondays 5 – 5.45pm. Girls aged 7-14 at Stratford Grammar School for Girls on Thursdays 4.30 – 5.15pm Please phone Shelia Russell on 079208822052 for more details.

## Dates for your diary:

Teacher Training Days - Mon 1 Nov, Fri 27 May and Mon 6 June - there is one more day to be confirmed. School Open Days – We are holding open mornings for parents of pre-school children on Monday 11 and Wednesday 13 October between 10 and 11.30am. Refreshments and a crèche will be available.

<u>Book of The Week</u> – Mrs Clark's class have been enjoying 'Let's Get a Pup!' by Bob Graham. When Kate and her parents visit an animal shelter they know they want Dave the moment they see him. He's small and cute and a perfect fit for the end of Kate's bed. But then they see Rosy, who is old and grey and broad as a table...

## **Mr A Simms**

